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The Assembly has before it a proposal for an ordinance which modifies the locally adopted
building code. The intent of this ordinance is to provide the Building Official with the
opportunity to legally request geotechnical analysis for development of properties located
in areas that are considered prone to landslides.

Background
In response to a series of landslides that occurred in August of 2015, the City and Borough
of Sitka contracted a geotechnical consulting firm to analyze the south Kramer Avenue
area, where the landslides most significantly affected current development projects. The
study results included mapping of particular areas which should be considered low-risk,
medium-risk or high-risk in terms of landslide potential. The consultants concluded that,
prior to any development in medium- or high-risk zones, further geotechnical analysis must
be undertaken. They recommended that a licensed professional address the risk (and
possible remediation) of potential landslide issues on each particular plot of land.

The building department wishes to add code language to make use of this new information.
The existing code, as previously adopted by the Assembly, requires geotechnical analysis
for several scenarios involving unstable land and soil conditions, but not specifically for
potential landslides. This proposed ordinance provides that individuals wishing to develop
a lot in these risk zones need to include this analysis (and cost) in their plan submittals to
the city as part of the building permit process.

Conclusion
The Assembly has expressed its intention to expand the landslide risk analysis and mapping
to include the entire city. At some point, mapping all across the city will similarly indicate
low-, medium-, and high-risk zones as now shown for the south Kramer area. With this
new code provision, the building department will use the latest available analyses and
mapping to determine where to require geotechnical studies from individual property
owners. The ultimate goal is to ensure that development is properly protected from the risk
of future landslide activity.








